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REPORT Frrom

OFFICE OF THE CITY ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER

Date: November 18, 2019 CAOFite No.  0220-05151-0168
. Council File No. 17-0090-S82
Council District: ALL

To: The Proposition HHH Administrative Oversight Committee
From: The Proposition HHH Citizens Oversight Committee

Subject: COMMUNICATION FROM THE PROPOSITION HHH CITIZENS OVERSIGHT
COMMITTEE RELATIVE TO A REPORT FROM THE HOUSING AND COMMUNITY
INVESTMENT DEPARTMENT REGARDING PROPOSITION HHH PERMANENT
SUPPORTIVE HOUSING LOAN PROGRAM COMMITMENT EXTENSION
RECOMMENDATIONS

RECOMMENDATIONS

That the Prop HHH Administrative Oversight Committee review the attached report from the
Housing and Community Investment Department and forward to the Mayor and City Council for
consideration.

SUMMARY

At its November 15, 2019 meeting, the Proposition HHH (Prop HHH) Citizens Oversight Committee
(COC) considered the attached report from the Housing and Community Investment Department
(HCID) relative to the Prop HHH Permanent Supportive Housing Loan Program Commitment
Extension Recommendations. The COC recommended that the Prop HHH Administrative
Oversight Committee forward the report to the Mayor and City Council for consideration.

Attachment

RHL:YC:MB:EMM: 16200033
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HOUSING+COMMUNITY Eric Gercetti, Mayor
investment Department Rushmore D. Cervantes, General Manager

Housing Development Bureau

1200 West 7th Streef, Los Angeles, CA 90017

tel 213.80B.8638 | fax 213.808.8610

heidiadacityorg

INTER-DEPARTMENTAL MEMORANDUM

TO: PROPOSITION HHH CITIZENS OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE

FROM: RUSHMORE D. CERVANTES, GENERAL MANAGEX 2~ . ,ﬂ%’
PARTMENT

LOS ANGELES HOUSING + COMMUNITY INVESTMENT DE
DATE: NOVEMBER 14, 2019

REGARDING: PROPOSITION HHH PERMANENT SUPPORTIVE HOUSING LOAN
PROGRAM - HHH COMMITMENT EXTENSION RECOMMENDATIONS

SUMMARY

On February 16, 2018, the Los Angeles Housing + Community Investment Department (HCIDLA) issued
the Proposition HHH Permanent Supportive Housing Loan Program Winter 2017 Call for Projects Round
1 (C.F. No. 17-0090-82, Homeless and Poverty Committee report dated February 21, 2018). Out of the
HHH funding commitment letters HCIDLA awarded in this round, six projects will not be able to meet
their target closing date before the expiration of their funding commitment letters.

Through this report, HCIDLA is requesting that the City Council and the Mayor authorize the extension
of the HHH funding commitment for the following six projects: Firmin Court, Sun Commons, Depot at
Hyde Park, Isla de Los Angeles, Adams Terrace, and PATH Villas Hollywood (see Table 1 of this report).

RECOMMENDATIONS

I.  The General Manager of HCIDLA respectfully requests that the Proposition HHH Citizens Oversight
Committee (COC) recommend to the Administrative Oversight Commitiee (AQC), for further
consideration by the City Council and the Mayor, to authorize the following action; -

A. AUTHORIZE HCIDLA to issue an extension to the HHH Funding Commitment letter for each of
the projects identified in Attachment A: HHH Commitment Extension Request Power Point of this
report. The recommended projects are the result of the Winter 2017 Call for Projects Round 1.

BACKGROUND

Recipients of the HHH funding commitment received a 24-month conditional commitment. The
commitment expires if the project does not obtain all the required financial and legal approvals necessary
for construction Joan closing within 24 months of the date of funding award.
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